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HOMICIDE BY SHOOTING INCIDENT

The New Orleans Police Department is investigating a homicide that occurred at the intersection of
| eroy Johnson and Lakeshore Drives. On April 11, 2022, the shooting happened at approximately 9:10
om, when a man was shot multiple times. The victim was pronounced deceased overnight at the
nospital.

Note: This incident occurred near the campus but currently does not have any affiliation with the
university.

f you have any information about the identity of the perpetrators, please contact the New Orleans
Police Department Homicide Division Detectives at 504-658-5300. Information can also be related
anonymously to Greater New Orleans Crime Stoppers at 504-822-1111.

This information is being released in accordance with the federal Jeanne Clery Disclosure of Campus
Security Policy and Campus Crime Statistics Act of 1990. The Clery Act requires all colleges and
universities that participate in federal financial aid programs to keep and disclose information about
crime on and near their respective campuses, including timely warnings of crimes that may represent a
serious or ongoing threat to the safety of students or employees.

All residents, students, faculty, and staff should remember that safety is everyone’s responsibility, and all
suspicious activity should be reported to SUNO Police Department at 504-286-3355.

SAFETY TIP: Be careful when traveling at night.

e Do not go out alone at night, and don't leave your friends alone. Travel in groups of 3-5 people.

e Safety begins with awareness - awareness of your surroundings and understanding yourself and
your behavior in a public place.

e Be vigilant — establish boundaries, observe your environment, be aware of people around you, and

trust your intuition.
#SUNO Safe #SUNO Strong.

SUNQO Police Department is providing this notice of a criminal incident (s) that occurred in our community in
order to provide information that may help in avoiding a similar crime or provide information to solve this
crime. Contact your SUNO Police Department if you have any information regarding this incident or any other
incident. Call 911 (emergency) or 286-5290 (non-emergency).



